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October Newsletter 
 

Dear Parents, 
Netball and Football 
We are so proud of our netball and football players who have represented school so well this week. 
 
Ofsted  
Thank you to everyone for your support during our Ofsted inspection last Friday. The report will be 
published in the next three weeks. 
 
Healthy Living Club 
Next Thursday October 13th, Miss Price and I will both be out of school for training meetings in the 
afternoon, so we will not be able to run Healthy Living Club. Wrap around care will be available for 
children needing it, but club will miss a week, returning on Thursday October 20th.  
 
Online Safety 
As part of online safety learning, our Year 5 and 6 children have been working with our local PSCO 
(Police Community Support Officer), Erica Norman. Erica visited school last week to talk to children 
about how they can stay safe online. We are aware of how quickly technology is developing and how 
important it is for parents and school to keep up so we can keep our children safe.  
Following and supporting this, we are pleased to be able to invite all our parents to an online safety 
meeting with Cumbria Police cyber safety officers, who will explain parental controls, privacy settings. 
I cannot overstate how important it is to keep up to date so please come along. 
The session will run from 4.15pm on Wednesday 19th October for around an hour. We will be able to 
provide a creche for all children in the Garden Room.  
Before the meeting begins we would like to invite you into school to look around and see all the 
wonderful learning that is going on. Your child\children can show you around and Mrs Dowes will serve 
tea and coffee in the school hall.  
 
Community Biodiversity Project  
We are delighted to be involved in Armathwaite village biodiversity project, creating wild flower spaces 
near the old school hall. We will be walking down to meet the project lead before the end of term and 
finding out what we can do to help. More information to follow.  
 
 Yours sincerely, 
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